2013-2

一次試験 2013.10.13 実施 二次試験 2013.11.10 実施

試験時間

筆記:65分

リスニング:約25分

一次試験·筆記

p.80~91

一次試験・リスニング

p.92~95

二次試験·面接

p.96~99

*解答·解説は別冊p.113~148にあります。

*面接の流れは本書p.10~11にあります。

合格点





公益財団法人 日本英語検定協会の発表による 正式な合格点です。

Grade Pre-2

Pre



1 次の(1)から(20)までの()に入れるのに最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3, 4の中から一つ選び、その番号を解答用紙の所定欄にマークしなさい。

(1)	A: It's a nice d B: It sure is. ().		park and have	a picnic on the
	, ,	2 form	3 grass	4 drama
(2)	history report, much in one ev	and baked a cal ening.	ke. She was hap	er room, wrote a
	1 mention	2 confuse	3 introduce	4 accomplish
(3)	to college, her	parents didn't lil	ke the idea.	g instead of going
	1 practice	2 experience	3 interest	4 decision
(4)	A: Who broke B: Peter (by mistake.) that he did. H	He kicked the so	ccer ball too hard
		2 treated	3 admitted	4 performed
(5)	The forest fire be seen from n		ckly, and soon to	he () could
		2 custom	3 smoke	4 liquid
(6)		() in gro		ogether makes it
		2 hunt		4 marry
(7)	big, so she can	new home. The put all her cloth 2 product	es and handbags	bedroom is very in it. 4 degree
(8)	He did it slowl	y so that all of th	ne students woul	omputer software. d understand. 4 demonstrated

(9)			see a lot of fisb	The water was 4 precious
(10)	()?		·	e go to the party
		et you there, the 2 completely	3 officially	4 separately
(11)	have enough B: You should	nisb my geograp time to work of talk to your pro	n it.	riday, but I don't) more time to
	finish it. 1 put away	2 ask for	3 hang up	4 look over
(12)	Mr. Parker tol because he had 1 surprise	an important ar	stop talking a mouncement to 3 habit	make.
(13)	has to () himself.	his wife becau		vel to France, Jim eak the language
/1 A\	·			
(14)	team. 1 by	2 into	3 over	est player on her
(15)	dishes ()	and brought the	e dessert menu.	waiter took their 4 around
	1 away	2 before	3 by	4 around
(16)	Helen felt too day (). S Wednesday.	sick to go to whe rested in bed	ork on Tuesday I all day and ret	, so she took the urned to work on
	1 off	2 with	3 1175	4 after

(17)	When Brad's car broke down on the highway, he was (
	about what to do. He did not have his cell phone, and the closest
	town was 30 kilometers away.
	1 in the way 2 at a loss 3 out of work 4 from the next

- (18) Marla () her parents would give her a new computer for her birthday. However, they gave her a bicycle instead.
 1 will hope 2 had hoped 3 could hope 4 is hoping
- (19) When Jason visited Tokyo on a business trip, his hotel was
 () a busy street in the city. He found it hard to sleep because of the noise.

1 on 2 with 3 to 4 for

- (20) A: Mom, can I go to Vicky's house to play video games?
 B: OK, but you () be home in time for dinner.
 1 had not 2 had better 3 do better 4 do not
- 次の六つの会話文を完成させるために、(21)から(28)に入るものとして最も適切 2 なものを 1, 2, 3, 4の中から一つ選び、その番号を解答用紙の所定欄にマーク しなさい。
- (21) A: Brian, I think we made a mistake.
 - B: What's the matter?
 - A: (21) This one doesn't go to Greenhills Station.
 - B: OK. Let's get off at the next station and go back.
 - 1 We didn't bring any lunch.
 - 2 We're on the wrong train.
 - 3 We can't buy tickets here.
 - 4 We left our camera at the station.

- (22) A: What do you think of this house, ma'am?
 - B: It looks great. But why is the owner selling this big house for such a low price?
 - A: Well, (22) For example, there are problems with the roof and the electrical wires.
 - B: I see. I guess it would be expensive to fix up, then.
 - 1 it's far from downtown.
 - 2 it needs a lot of repairs.
 - 3 there's no place to park a car.
 - 4 there are no supermarkets near here.
- (23) A: David, you haven't cleaned the living room yet.
 - B: Sorry, Mom. I'll do it when I finish my homework.
 - A: Please clean it now. (23)
 - B: Oh, OK. I forgot he was coming to visit.
 - 1 It's getting really messy.
 - 2 It will only take a few minutes.
 - 3 Your homework is important.
 - 4 Your uncle will be here soon.
- (24) A: Carol, I love your necklace. Where did you buy it?
 - B: Actually, (24)
 - A: Wow! It's beautiful. Was it hard?
 - B: Not really. I took a jewelry-design class a few years ago.
 - 1 I made it myself.
 - 2 I got it for my birthday.
 - 3 I borrowed it from my sister.
 - 4 I bought it at Oakland Mall.

- A: How was the art museum?
- B: I loved it. This month, they're showing paintings by Julien Dumont.
- A: Oh, (25)
- B: Really? I didn't know that you liked him so much. I should have invited you.
- A: Maybe I'll go this weekend. Do they have his famous painting *Morning in Paris* there?
- B: Yes, it was lovely. They have many of his famous paintings.
- A: (26)
- B: Well, I got there early in the morning, so there were only a few people. But when I left, there was a long line to get in.
- (25) 1 I love his paintings.
 - 2 I'm too busy to go there.
 - 3 he's a famous French artist.
 - 4 his father was an artist, too.
- (26) 1 Where is the museum?
 - 2 Does it cost a lot?
 - 3 Was it very crowded?
 - 4 What time does it open?
 - A: Excuse me. Can I speak to the manager, please?
 - B: That's me. What can I help you with?
 - A: I'm looking for a part-time job.
 - B: I see. Actually, we're looking for a new salesclerk right now.(27)
 - A: Usually, but I have softball games on Sunday mornings once a month.
 - B: That's no problem. Do you know a lot about clothes?
 - A: Yes. (28) I sold men's suits there, so I learned a lot about fashion.
 - B: That sounds great. I'd like you to come in for an interview next week.
- (27) 1 Do you know her?
 - 2 Can you help us find it?
 - 3 Are you free on weekends?
 - 4 Have you heard of our store?

(28)	 I read a lot of fash I always wear the I designed the tear I used to work at a 	ne m'	west styles. s uniforms.		
3	次の英文がそれぞれ完成しまでの 1 から 5 を並べ替えを一つずつ選び,その番()の中では文頭にく	な号	さい。そして2番目と	4 番目にく マークし	る最も適切なもの
(29)	Sally usually gets until noon.	ıр	early on Sundays	s, (), she sleeps
	1 while 4 a	_	in but	3 once	
(30)		ilse re 2	n not doing well in on, he could do a l if he plans to go to be to	ot better.	He's going to
(31)	Victoria likes chemiteacher really makes 1 it 4 very	th 2			says that her
(32)	A: Who's that tall be B: () boyfrien 1 be 4 new	d. 2	standing next to Sa She told me he's n he must		
(33)	Pamela studies comp she hopes to get a jo 1 her uncle 4 company	b a 2	it ().	ge. After 3 work	_

次の英文[A], [B]を読み、その文意にそって (34) から (38) までの ()に入 4 れるのに最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3, 4 の中から一つ選び、その番号を解答用紙 の所定機にマークしなさい。

[A]

No Phone

Michael got a new cell phone a few months ago, and he thought it was very convenient. Every evening, he spent a lot of time checking his phone messages until late. Then, he began to find that the sounds from the phone were keeping him from sleeping well. In fact, he was (34) many times every night. To get more rest, Michael started to tum off his cell phone every evening at 6 p.m.

At first, it was hard for him. Michael always wanted to check his cell phone. But soon, he found that he could sleep better when it was off. He was also able to have more (35). For example, he started reading books, playing sports, and spending time with his family in the evening. Now, Michael is less tired during the day, and he feels better.

- (34) 1 going around 2 waking up 3 falling down 4 running out
- (35) 1 fun 2 money 3 sweets 4 friends

[B]

The History of Purple

Until a few hundred years ago, only the richest people wore purple clothes. For example, kings and queens wore purple as a sign of their high rank. Because of this, many people thought of it as a color that only powerful people could wear. The reason that purple clothes were so special was that, until the 19th century, purple was a very (36) color to make.

Thousands of years ago, a way to make purple cloth was discovered in a country in the Middle East known as Phoenicia, but it took a lot of time and effort. The Phoenicians made the color from a shellfish called "murex," and it took 250,000 of these shellfish just to make about 30 grams of purple color. (37), it was very expensive. The Phoenicians sold it to the Greeks and the Romans, but few people could use it because of the price. Later, in around A.D. 400, a Roman law was made so that only the emperor could wear clothes made with the best purple cloth.

During the 15th century, people started looking for new ways to make purple color. For example, some people tried using various types of insects or fish. They were successful, and this made purple clothing a little cheaper. However, it was still too expensive for most people. Then, in 1856, a scientist named William H. Perkin discovered a chemical called "mauveine." This made it possible for ordinary people to (38) purple clothes. The color soon became very fashionable, and today purple clothing can be found in almost any store.

(36)	1	strange	2	clean	3	difficult	4	gentle
(37)	1	Therefore	2	Luckily	3	Before	4	Surprisingly
(38)	1	return	2	wash	3	forget	4	buy

次の英文[A], [B] の内容に関して、(39)から(45)までの質問に対して最も適切 なもの、または文を完成させるのに最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3, 4 の中から一つ 選び、その番号を解答用紙の所定欄にマークしなさい。

[A]

From: Rose Carpenter <<u>r-carpenter@axlesystems.com</u>>
To: Adam Carpenter <<u>adam777@newstepmail.com</u>>

Date: November 20, 2012

Subject: Job search

Dear Adam,

How are you? I hear you are studying for your final exams. I hope you're not feeling too stressed. I remember studying until late every night in my last year of college. I studied business, though, so I'm not sure what you have to do for your major in Spanish. Do you have to take listening and writing tests?

Anyway, your mother asked me to write to you because she said you're having trouble finding a job. As your aunt, I'm happy to help. I used to work at a big company, and my job was to hire people. Because of that, I know what kind of person companies want. I will tell you more about that when I come to your house next month for Christmas dinner.

For now, just keep looking and don't be afraid to ask your friends to help you. Many people get jobs through people they know. My first job was at my friend's father's company. He hired me because he already knew and trusted me. Also, don't be too disappointed if you don't get a job after an interview. Just keep trying. If you have any questions, e-mail me anytime. Your aunt.

Rose

- (39) What does Rose say about her college days?
 - 1 Her business professor was very strict.
 - 2 Her favorite class was Spanish.
 - 3 She studied hard in her last year.
 - 4 She felt stressed at her graduation ceremony.
- (40) Next month, Rose will
 - 1 show Adam around her company.
 - 2 give Adam more advice about his problem.
 - 3 recommend Adam to her boss.
 - 4 cook a special meal for Adam.
- (41) Why does Rose tell Adam to talk to his friends?
 - 1 They might be able to help him find a job.
 - 2 They will trust him even if he disappoints them.
 - 3 He needs someone to teach him how to do interviews.
 - 4 She often gives jobs to people she already knows.

Driving for the Earth

Most people know that taking a bus is safer and less expensive than driving a car. Also, riding buses is better for the environment. However, buses are not a perfect answer to environmental problems. One reason for this is because they use more fuel than they need to. Because of this, some people say that bus drivers should be trained to practice "eco-driving."

Eco-driving means helping the environment by driving in a way that uses less fuel. A large amount of fuel is wasted when bus drivers do certain things, such as speeding up quickly or leaving the engine on when the bus is not moving. Some cities have started to train their bus drivers to stop doing these things to save both fuel and money. In order to teach bus drivers eco-driving, SmartDrive, a company in the United States, has recently developed a special system.

The system uses small lights to tell the driver bow he or she is driving. It is put on the bus in a place that the driver can easily see. A green light comes on when the driver is driving well. A red light, on the other hand, tells the driver that he or she is wasting fuel. The idea is to teach the drivers while they are driving. In a test study, SmartDrive found that they could improve drivers' fuel savings by as much as 18.7 percent.

Stagecoach Bus, a company in the United Kingdom, uses a system similar to SmartDrive's. According to Stagecoach Bus, another benefit of eco-driving is that it is safer. The company says that they are using the system both to lower fuel costs and to reduce traffic accidents. To do this, Stagecoach Bus is offering its drivers extra money if they can improve their driving style. These new systems are helping to make taking the bus an even better option for the future.

(42) What is one problem with buses?

- 1 It is hard to train the drivers.
- 2 It is hard to make them safer than cars.
- 3 They use more fuel than is needed.
- 4 They use an expensive kind of fuel.

(43) "Eco-driving" means

- 1 keeping buses moving as much as possible.
- 2 changing the engines in buses to ones that need less fuel.
- 3 making drivers pay money when they harm the environment.
- 4 driving in ways that are better for the environment.

(44) How does the SmartDrive system work?

- 1 It uses lights to tell drivers how well they are driving.
- 2 It has a red light to tell drivers when to turn on the engine.
- 3 It tests people on how much they know about global warming.
- 4 It stores fuel in another part of the bus so that it is not wasted.

(45) What is one thing that Stagecoach Bus is trying to do?

- 1 Get a prize for their eco-driving system.
- 2 Create a new type of bus that uses no fuel.
- 3 Make money by teaching drivers at other bus companies.
- 4 Reduce the number of accidents caused by poor driving.



準2級リスニングテストについて

(このリスニングテストには、第1部から第3部まであります。

☆英文はすべて一度しか腕まれません。

第1部:対話を聞き、その最後の文に対する応答として最も適切なものを、放送される 1.2.3の中から一つ選びなさい。

第2部:対話を聞き、その質問に対して最も適切なものを1,2,3,4の中から一つ選びなさい。

第3部:英文を聞き、その質問に対して最も適切なものを1,2,3,4の中から一つ選びなさい。

2 No. 30 のあと、10 秒すると試験終了の合図がありますので、筆記用具を置いてください。

No. 1~No. 10 (選択肢はすべて放送されます。)

- No. 11 1 Clean up the kitchen.
 - 2 Buy a telephone card.
 - 3 Leave for Boston.
 - 4 Call her parents.
- No. 12 1 To ask her about a restaurant.
 - 2 To invite her to a dinner party.
 - 3 To borrow a few DVDs.
 - 4 To get a dessert recipe.
- No. 13 1 His daughter is too young.
 - 2 He does not like comedies.
 - 3 It is not showing today.
 - 4 It is too long.

- No. 14 1 She will take her parents to dinner. 2 She will buy Christmas presents.

 - 3 She will spend it in Europe.
 - 4 She will give some of it to her brother.
- No. 15 1 He did not bring his hiking boots.
 - 2 He did not check the weather report.
 - 3 He went to the wrong mountain.
 - 4 He lost his brother's raincoat.
- No. 16 1 It is ready now.
 - 2 It tastes the best.
 - 3 It is the cheapest.
 - 4 It has the least fat.
- No. 17 1 Leave Chicago.
 - 2 Go to the gate.
 - 3 Look for gifts.
 - 4 Reserve a different flight.
- No. 18 1 Go to the supermarket.
 - 2 Return to work.
 - 3 Get on the train.
 - 4 Walk to the man's house.
- No. 19 1 He is not very hungry.
 - 2 He is not feeling well.
 - 3 He does not eat meat.
 - 4 He does not like pizza.
- No. 20 1 Write a book.
 - 2 Go to a book sale.
 - 3 Sell her old books.
 - 4 Borrow a library book.

- No. 21 1 They will have a science test. 2 They will visit a space museum. 3 They will get a new textbook. 4 They will make rockets. No. 22 1 His friend told him about it. 2 His brother gave him a ticket. 3 He read about it in a magazine. 4 He saw a poster at a concert hall. No. 23 1 Marie ate a big lunch. 2 Marie dropped her yogurt. 3 Marie gave him her candy. 4 Marie wanted a healthy snack. No. 24 1 People cannot drive into the city. 2 People only visit it in winter. 3 It is too cold for cruise ships. 4 It is the smallest city in Alaska. No. 25 Sign comic books. 2 Create a new superhero. 3 Answer people's questions. 4 Teach people how to draw.
 - No. 26 1 They eat snakes.
 - 2 They are very dangerous.
 - 3 They are smarter than lions.
 - 4 They can drink a lot of water.
 - No. 27 1 She got a nice tennis racket.
 - 2 She won a tennis tournament.
 - 3 She found a better tennis court.
 - 4 She can play tennis with her brother.

- No. 28 | 1 Building a house.
 - 2 Working as a volunteer.
 - 3 Teaching a history class.
 - 4 Traveling to other countries.
- No. 29 1 Give her grandfather a painting.
 - 2 Paint her garden fence.
 - 3 Buy some flowers.
 - 4 Grow some roses.
- No. 30 1 By selling their used books.
 - 2 By spending at least \$15.
 - 3 By arriving at the store early.
 - 4 By bringing in a new customer.

2013年度第2回 英検準2級 解答用紙

①解答にはHBの黒鉛筆(シャーブペンシルも可)を使用 し、解答を訂正する場合には消しゴムで完全に消し てください。

②解答用紙は絶対に汚したり折り曲げたり、所定以外 のところへの記入はしないでください。 ③マーク例





これ以下の遭さのマークは読めません。

解		答		欄		
問題	番号	1	2	3	4	
	(1)	①	2	3	4	
	(2)	1	2	3	4	
	(3)	1	2	3	4	
	(4)	1	2	3	4	
	(5)	1	2	3	4	
	(6)	(1)	0	3	4	
	(7)	0	2	3	4	
	(8)	0	2	3	4	
	(9)	1	2	3	4	
1	(10)	0	② ② ②	3	4	
1	(11)	1	2	(3)	4	
	(12)	1	2	3	4	
	(13)	1	2	3	4	
	(14)	1	2	3	4	
	(15)	1	2	3	4	
	(16)	1	② ② ②	3	4	
	(17)	1	2	3	4	
	(18)	1	2	3	4	
	(19)	~	2	3	4	
	(20)		Ø Ø Ø	3	4	
	(21)		2	3	(4)	
	(22)		2	3	4	
	(23)		2	3	4	
2	(24)	1	2	3	4	
_	(25)	1	2 2 2	3	4	
	(26)	1	2	3	4	
	(27)			3	4	
	(28)	0	2	3	4	

一注意專項

		解	答		繏		
R	題者	号:	1	2	3	4	5
	(20)	2番目	1	2	3	4	(5)
	(29)	4番員	1	2	3	4	(5)
	(OA)	2番目	1	2	3	4	(5)
	(30)	4番目	1	2	3	4	\$
9	(31)	2番目	1	2	3	4	(5)
٦	(31)	4番目	1	2	3	4	(5)
	(32)	2番目	0	2	3	4	6
	(02)	4番鼠	1	0	3	4	6
	(33)	2番目	1	2	3	4	6
	(33)	4番目	1	2	3	4	(5)

	解	Ę.	答	1	讕	
쁿	型習	号	1	2	3	4
	_	(34)	1	0	3	4
	^	(35)	1	2	3	4
4		(36)	①	2	3	4
	В	(37)	0	2	3	4
		(38)	1	2	3	®
	A	(39)	1	2	3	4
		(40)	1	2	3	4
		(41)	1	2	3	4
5		(42)	1	2	3	4
		(43)	1	2	3	4
	,	(44)	1	2	3	4
		(45)	1	2	3	4

ני	スニ:	ノウ	解	各	闌
問	題番号 .	1	2	3	4
	例顋	1	2	•	
	No. 1	1	2	3	
	No. 2	1	2	3	
	No. 3	1	2	3	
第	No. 4	1	2	3	
1	No. 5	1	2	3	
部	No. 6	1	2	3	
Part.	No. 7	1	0	3	
	No. 8	1	2	3	
	No. 9	①	2	3	
	No. 10	0	2		
	No. 11	1	2		4
	No. 12	<u> </u>	2	3	4
	No. 13	0	2	3	4
第	No. 14	1		3	4
2	No. 15	1		3	4
	No. 16	1	2	3	4
部	No. 17	①		3	4
	No. 18			3	4
	No. 19	1		3	4
	No. 20	①	2	3	4
	No. 21	0	2	3	4
	No. 22	1		3	
	No. 23	J	2		4
第	No. 24	1	2	3	4
3	No. 25	1	2	3	4
	No. 26	0			4
部	No. 27	0	2		4
	No. 28	0	2	3	4
+	No. 29	0	2	3	4
<u> </u>	No. 30	1	2	3	<u>(4)</u>